
Minutes for the Woodburn City Council Meeting 
03/04/2024

***TO BE PUBLISHED***
Minutes for the Woodburn City Council Meeting on March 4th, 2024:
 
The meeting began at 7:00pm with the Pledge of Allegiance. In attendance was 
Mayor Kelsey, Clerk-Treasurer Hileman, Superintendent Walls, as well as Council 
Members Gerig, Graber, Sarrazine, and Watts. 
 
Chief's Report: 
Not Present.
 
Superintendent's Report: 
Nothing to report
 
Mayor's Report: 
Mayor Kelsey informed council that Lynnwood apartment complex’s garbage had 
been clean up. He went back a few days later to follow up and noticed it was very 
messy again. The Board of health was informed and will be sending an inspector 
March 12th. Also mention of their parking lot condition was raised and the 
apartment manager said they are unwilling to pay for the repairs due to budget. 
The Mayor let Council know he was in contact with a rep from Norfolk Southern 
about the railway crossing. 
 
Clerk-Treasurer's Report: 
Two warrants for Underground Contractors were presented for the work on the 
high school lift station work were presented. Council Member Sarrazine moved to 
pay the warrants as presented, seconded by Council Member Watts, All present in 
favor.
The meeting minutes were presented from the February 19th meeting. After 
discussion, Council Member Watts moved to accept the meeting minutes as 
corrected, second by Council Member Graber, all present in favor.
The warrants were presented. After discussion, Council Member Watts moved to 
pay the warrants as presented, second by Council Member Graber, all present in 
favor. 
Clerk-Treasurer presented the dates for the City-Wide Garage sales and Bi-Annual 
Clean up. The dates are May 10-11th for the Garage sales and May 18th for trash 
pick up.
 
Councilmen's Report: 
Nothing to report.

Audience: 



Kaleb from Reliance I/O, the city’s IT contractor, was present to discuss new 
contract terms. After discussion, Council Member Watts moved to approve the 
new contract, seconded by Council Member Sarrazine, All present in favor. 
Herb from the New Allen County Alliance was present to discuss an art project 
Allen County will be doing. The project will be a sign and wanted to know a 
location we could place it.
 
Council Member Watts moved to adjourn the meeting, second by Council Member 
Gerig, all present in favor. Meeting was adjourned at 7:56pm.
 
Go to cityofwoodburn.org to see previously approved minutes and recent 
community news.


